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2004 OHCRA EVENT SCHEDULE 
 

March 7  Planning Mtg., 11 a.m., ODNR 
  Fountain Square, Bldg. E,  
  Columbus, OH 
 
April 24/25 Greenville Creek/Stillwater River 
  Ted Spradlin 513.742.2459 
 
May 15/16 Big Darby Creek 
  Jim Wolf 614.836.5549 
 
June 12  Hocking River Clean Up 
  Jock Klinger 740.385.4346 
 
June 12/13 Olentangy River 
  Tony Sands 419.845.2010 
 
July 10/11 Fremont- Paul Wood 

                /Paul Kerlin 419.547.6343 
   
August 21/22 Little Miami River 
  Ted Spradlin 513.742.2459 
 
September 18/19 Little Muskingham River 
  George Tompkins 
  216.963.6441 
 
October  Suwannee River, FL 
  Brad Buck 614.476.2840 
 
November 14 Planning Mtg., 11 a.m., ODNR 
  Fountain Square, Bldg. E,  
  Columbus, OH 

 
 

 
 

From the Editor 
 
I want to do something here I have not done in a 
while; just write something. Anything, having to 
do with a canoe or canoeing would be nice. 
However, it is difficult. There is a disconnect 
from the subject. Heather and I have been able to 
get on the water once in the last year (could that 
be possible?) Excuse me, AC/DC just came on 
the stereo…Ok, so, we need to make more canoe 
trips this year, as many as possible. Work, work, 
work; is that the culprit? There has been plenty 
of it for us. Too much work at times. I hope all 
of you are as fortunate. Sometimes the weather 
was culpable. There is a rule we have about 
outdoors; if it is raining hard before you leave 
and there is no chance of it letting up for a while, 
we stay home. Once we are out of the house, if it 
rains we will tough it out.  It seemed to rain here 
frequently on canoe weekends. Then, there was 
life. Yes, life has a funny way of intruding on 
your hobby. However, considering the 
alternative it is not such a bother. Therefore, 
more canoes trips are the prescription for this 
disconnect. There are more stories to hear and 
more wonders to see.  
 
We hope to see you all, on the water this year. - 
E. Smith 
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For further information on boating in Ohio, 

contact: 
Ohio Department of Natural Resources 

Division of Watercraft 
Fountain Square C-2 
Columbus, OH 43224 

(614) 265-6480 
 

Ohio, The Heart Of It All 
Where History Is Only A Paddle Stroke Away 

Join the Ohio Historical Canoe Route Association and 
journey through history on Ohio’s waterways. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Membership Dues 
 

Be sure to check the date on your mailing label to see 
if you are current on your dues. We have been purging 
the membership list of anyone 2 years out on his or 
her dues. 

 
 

Go To The Website 
 

We are strongly urging everyone to visit our 
website. It gets better all the time. Everyone with 
a computer and an Internet connection should 
really consider getting the newsletter online. It 
now costs the club an average of $100 every 
quarter to publish the paper version of the 
newsletter. We could cut that cost considerably if 
we concentrated on web content. We will 
continue to offer the newsletter to anyone who 
wishes to receive it via the mail, but please, 
consider the alternative. You can get updates 
there and sometimes goodies that you will not 
see here. 
 
 
 

Notable Changes To 2004 
Schedule 

 
Due to rising costs and declining attendance, you 
may notice that there is no Summer Outing 
scheduled for 2004. There is also a very 
adventurous trip to the legendary Suwannee 
River in Florida being planned by Brad Buck. 
There are no firm dates for the trip yet. Check 
the website for up to the minute changes. 
 
 

Safety Tip 
 

Everyone thinking about going out on swift 
water needs to consider the following. The 
strength of moving water increase exponentially 
when the current speed is doubled. Example: 10 
mph current can carry a 10 lb rock. 20 mph 
current will carry a 100 lb rock. Be smart, be 
safe. 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 

Greenville Creek 
April 24 & 25 

 
Ted has secured permission to camp free in 
Treaty of Greenville Park.� The Treaty of 
Greenville was signed between the United States 
and representatives from 12 of the native tribes 
that occupied the Ohio area at the time. 
 
 
 

 
The Treaty of Greenville 

 
 
There is a restroom with cold water available, 
but no fire pit on site. There are grills nearby 
though. 
 
From your particular point in Ohio, you will 
need to access Route 36 in to Greenville to the 
city circle. Turn right from the circle onto State 
Route 571 and cross Greenville Creek to the first 
stop sign. Turn right at Broadway Street then 
immediately right on Locust St. You will be in 
the park then; look for OHCRA signs. 
 
Greenville Creek is just about the same size as 
the Little Miami and can be smaller in some 
stretches. The water level will be a factor. Let’s 
have a great turnout for the first trip of the year! 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Big Darby Creek 
May 15 & 16 

 
Anyone who has been on a Darby trip knows 
that this is a great way to spend a weekend. The 
creek is challenging in spots, but never 
dangerous and it is always a beautiful river. 
There is currently a struggle going on the save 
this watershed and keep it wild for years to 
come. Come out and experience the serenity of 
this gem of a creek located just a short distance 
removed from the hustle and bustle of downtown 
Columbus. You will need to keep an eye on the 
web site (www.ohcra.org) for updates on 
camping and directions for this one. 



 

 
 
 

Olentangy River 
June 12 & 13 

 
New member Tony Sands has put together a trip 
on the upper Olentangy River. Trip length for the 
weekend should be around 24 miles; 15 on 
Saturday and 9 on Sunday.  

 
Camping will be at the River Bend Campground 
located at 1092 Whetstone River Rd. in South 
Caledonia, Ohio. There is no info yet on fees, but 
expect some. 

 
The campground is on the river and we will be 
launching from there at 9 a.m. on Saturday 
morning. Tony asks that if you are planning on 
arriving that morning to let him know in 
advance. 

 
Directions to the campsite are as follows: from 
Interstate 71 take the State Route 95 exit West 
approximately 17 miles. Whetstone River Rd. 
intersects S.R. 95 in Claridon. Turn to the South 
and drive 3 miles to the camp entrance. 

 

Tony has posted all this information on our web 
site. 

 

 

Ohio River Paddlefest 
The Ohio River Paddlefest, the largest canoe and 
kayak festival in the Midwest, is expanding to a 
two-day event this year. Festivities will include a 
gear swap, yard sale, silent auction, boat shows, 
safety clinics, live music, a paddling film festival 
and much, much more.  

You can find out more information on this event 
at www.ohioriverway.org.  

Paddlefest raises money to fund a hiking, biking 
and paddling trail along the Ohio River from 
Maysville, KY to Madison, IN. Thanks to Brad 
Buck for this heads up. 

 

Sad But True 
For the first time since Heather and I became 
members, there will be no OHCRA Summer 
Outing this year. Due to rising costs and lower 
attendance, a decision was made to forgo the 
event this year, at least. This is sad on a couple 
of different levels for us, because as some of you 
know, we were lucky enough to be married at a 
Summer Outing a few years ago.  Why is 
attendance dropping? Visit the web site and 
present your ideas, or drop me an email. There 
has been some discussion floated about having 
an OHCRA “family” reunion.  We need input 
from all members on this; past, present, active or 
not.  

 

 

 
 



 

 
NIKKEN PiMag Ionic Filtration Bottle 

It allows you to filter drinkable water from almost any 
questionable water source! 

ABUNDANCE & LASTING ENERGY 
Here to help 

Larry Lee Gatterdam 
Nikken Independent Distributor ID: 064 10 6200 

5238 Dee Alva Drive   Phone: 513-737-2410 
Fairfield, OH   45014-1543  Fax: 513-737-5310 

E-mail: alasen@att.net 
WebPages: http://www.5pillars.com/larryg/ 

Long Distance Orders/Customer Help:  888-737-2417 

 
OHCRA E-MAIL LIST 

 
The following is a list of e-mail addresses that club 
members have made available to us. If your address is 
wrong, please let me know and I will correct it. If you 
do not see your address and would like to list it, please 
let me know. If you would like your address to be 
removed from the list, please let me know.  
 
Jeff and Linda Arthur - Arthurjeff4@aol.com 
George Bates - georgeofthejunglesdrum@attbi.com 
Dennis and Debra Billow - dbillow@winesburg.com 
Brad and Rachel Buck - bradford.buck@abbott.com 
David and Helen Caplinger - dvdhlncap@aol.com 
Herb and Wanda Clark - herbandwanda@bigfoot.com 
Evan “Butch” Ebersole - 
FLINTLOCK40CAL@yahoo.com 
Rick and Ann Hammond - ahammond@ameritech.net 
Jeff and Carolyn Hartley - zider@zoomnet.net 
Donald Huhman - dkhuhman@adelphia.net 
David Hammerstein and Justine Feinstein - 
jfeinstein@greenapple.com 
Paul Kerlin - pkerlin@woh.rr.com 
Jock Klinger - JOCKKLINGER@msn.com 
John Lane - lane.30@osu.edu 
Troy and Cynthia Leibengood - 
tcbleibengood@cros.net 
Harold Marsh - hmarsh666@aol.com 
Ron Mills - tmrm@adelphia.net 
Larry and Sophia Morton - solamo@zoominternet.net 
Dave and Allison Petrik - petrik@choice.net 
Nell Rapport - nrapport@hotmail.com 
David Simmons - nenapapa@zoomnet.net 
Ernie and Heather Smith - 
Handesmith@worldnet.att.net 
Ted Spradlin - canoeted@cinci.rr.com 
Andrew Steele - ams@pobox.com 
Pricilla Steele - jstelle@bright.net 
Harold and Joan Theiss - hjtheiss@juno.com 
George and Marilyn Tompkins - tompkins@nacs.net 
Carl Weber - cweber3@neo.rr.com 
Paul Zatkko - pzatyko@blobalbiz.net 
Bob - bob@rlwcons.com 
 William C. Moll - Wmoll@ned.it.com 

For Sale  
18’ Old Town Wooden Canoe with Fiberglass 
Hull - $1,200   1.419.626.3872 Tim Balduff 

Canoe Trailer - Accommodates 3 boats, lower 
compartment for gear, spare tire included. $ 
225.00 or offer. - 1.419.334.4275 after 6 pm 

Jason Holbrook 

Ron Mills is selling one of his canoes. Contact 
Ron via email, tmrm@adelphia.net for more 

info. 

14’ Mad River Solo, Kevlar hull, cane seat, 
40lbs - $600.00 

11’ Metzler Tramper, “Rubber Duckie” 
inflatable, solo or tandem, wooden back rests, 

inflatable seats - $300.00 

1.330.659.9356 - Harold Scobie, 
Hscobie@aol.com 

JOIN US! 

The United States Canoe Association 
supports a Five Star Program of Cruising, 
Camping, Conservation, Competition, And 
Camaraderie. Also, receive many 

discounts, Canoe News magazine, and as an Ohioan, become 
a member of the Ohio Division for free. Ten + USCA 
members equals one delegate to the USCA Board of 
Directors to represent YOU. 

____New ____Renewal 

____Governing (18+) $20.00 

____Junior (7-17 as of 1/1) $7.50 

____Family* (includes spouse - children in household under 
19 as of  the first of the current year) $25.00 

Date __________________ 

NAME___________________________________________ 

ADDRESS________________________________________ 

_________________________________________________ 

CITY/STATE_____________________________________ 

ZIP_________________ 

PHONE__________________________________  

BIRTHDATE________________ 

Make checks payable to USCA and mail with this 
application to: 

USCA 
Membership Chair Paula Thiel 

53 Ross Rd. 
Preston, CT 06365 

1.800.889.9893 
 

*List family members and birth dates on separate sheet. 
Annual Membership Dues from January 1 to December 31 

 


